A Union of Motorcyclists
Dedicated to Freedom of the Road
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// Executive Directors Report //

by Rick Robison, Executive Director

Greetings ABATE of California
members! September 23rd — 26th I went
to Atlanta Georgia to represent ABATE of
California, at the MRF’s (Motorcycle Right
Foundation) Meeting of the Minds. This event
brings together ABATE and other SMRO’s
(State Motorcycle Rights Organizations) from
all over the USA.

The MRF is chiefly concerned with
issues at the national and international levels
that impact the freedom and safety of American
street motorcyclists. We are also committed
to educating Rights Advocates to improve
effectiveness at the state and local levels.

The MRF works together with SMROs
assisting them with state and local agendas
as well as working with them to influence
Washington, DC, from Congress to government
departments and agencies to the Office of the
President of the United States.

The event has many seminars that
address some of the issues motorcyclists in the
US are facing today. Some of the things that
were addressed were Motorcycle Profiling,

autonomous vehicles and E85 Fuel.

As some of you already know, in California on July 12, 2021 we were able to get an
Anti-Profiling Senate Resolution (SR-41) with the help of ABATE, Senator Caballero from
District 12 and motorcyclists from all over California. At this meeting ABATE of California
received an award for helping get SR-41 passed. I accepted the award in front of around 300
members of the MRF as well as ABATEs and other SMROs from across the U.S. What an
honor this was to represent ABATE of California!

The goal of ABATE of California is to fight for the rights of ALL motorcyclists across
the state. We have our Lobbyists in Sacramento with their finger on the pulse of what’s going
on in California.

I was able to spend
some time with Rocky Fox, the
legislative representative for the
MREF in Washington, DC. We
had a great discussion about what
is going on at the Federal level
in DC with motorcycle rights.

Almost everything that we are
fighting for here in California and
in Washington, DC are the same
things. When things get passed at
the federal level, they eventually
trickle down to the state level. The
bottom line is that our way of life is
being taken away little by little.

It’s time to stand up and
get involved! Attend your Local ABATE meetings to find out how your Local can be more
effective in this fight. The ABATE of California 4th quarter Board of Directors meeting is
fast approaching! It will be held in Clovis, California. Mark your calendars for Saturday,
October 23, 2021. The location is the Clovis Veterans Memorial District Veterans Room B
The address is 808 4th Street Clovis, Ca 93612.

Please come out and support ABATE! Hope to see you all on the road or even better
at the 4th quarter meeting! This is YOUR ABATE, get out and make a difference!

Donate Today/Pay Dues
scan with venmo app or type in @abateofca
make sure to comment accordingly
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What is ABATE?

ABATE is a Motorcyclists’ Rights Organization
dedicated to preserving freedom of choice, freedom
of the road on or off with emphasis on education and
safety. Although not a club, our members are active in
programs for public awareness, motorcycle safety and
supporting charity events throughout the state. There
are no special requirements for joining aside from an
interest in promoting motorcyclist’s rights and safety
through Membership.

ABATE of CA Inc

22241 Nisqually Rd Spc 9
Apple Valley CA 92308-5739
1-760/956-1669
http://www.abate.org

Fax 760/956-6519
E-mail: info@abate.org

2021 State Officers

Chairman of the Board

Lee Sporty Milligan 818/361-8800
Secretary

OPEN

Treasurer

Tom Jones 818/571-8303

Executive Director

Rick Robison 714/315-1150
Assistant Executive Director
OPEN

Lobbyists

The Lombardo Group 916/424-1148
Legislative Director

Jim Lombardo Sr. 916/424-1148
Assistant Legislative Director
James Lombardo Jr. 916/573-3849
PAC/Lobbyist Treasurer

Dave Hastings 760/947-4700
Membership

Sporty Milligan 818/361-8800
Assitant Membershiop Chair

Bill McClennen 714/966-2278 wam50@sbcglobal.net
Public Relations

OPEN

Social Media Content

Robert Marshall i.g@abatelocal27
Internet/Computer Technicians

Joe B

Website

Jody “Mooney” Maxwell 714/342-4876
IT Support

Diane Davis

Safety

Norm Newiger 805/368-6693
Discussion Group Moderator

Dave Walsh 805/486-1093

MREF Liaison

Jody ‘Moonie’ Maxwell 714/342-4876
MMA/ABATE Liaison

Ruby Weber -916/481-1549

ABATE Run Insurance Adviser
Rusty Russell - 818/200-6729
e-mail Rusty_Russell@ajg.com
Email “Alerts” Blast Master

Mark Loudermilk mark.loudermilk@abate.org

2021 Board of Directors
Jody “Mooney” Maxwell 714/530-4636
“Sporty” Milligan 818/361-8800
Jeft Bassler 909/919-0783
James Lombardo Jr. 916/573-3849
Tom Jones 818/571-8303
Jim Lombardo Sr. 916/424-1148
David “D-Man” Seiler 714/833-9508
OPEN 4 seats for 2020-2021

Membership Chair Report
written by Sporty Milligan

Hello all! The end of the year is ap-
R/rloachm fast and so is the close of our

embership Drive. Now is the time for
you to make your membership pitch
and sign-up a new member.
~Locals, try to keep your meetings
interesting so when 1t’s’ time for your
members to renew they will do so. But
what about the members that don’t at-
tend meetings? How do you keep these
members informed? I have a formula
that works well for Local 1.
 The key to any renewal plan is keep-
ing your members informed by email-
ing them a review of your monthly
meeting. This can be accomplished by
having an email list of your members
on your computer. You send out the
email on ‘bee’ format so you don’t get
a big email header and you protect your

member’s privacy. You can email other information that way as well.
If you want to keep getting the blue renewal cards from your members, do your-
self’a favor and set up a file of members’ emails addresses on your computer. The

rewards will be beneficial to the Local.

Be positive and try to sign-up at least one new member!

L

/

by Jim Lombardo Sr., Lobbyist

The Lombardo Group -

Government Relations

info@lombardogroup.net
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Want more details about a bill? Whether it’s in the

SB What? AB Where?

Senate or Assembly in Sacramento go to:

http:/iwww.leginfo.ca.gov/

Donate Today/Pay Dues
<<< scan with paypal app or type in
paypal - donate@abate.org
make sure to comment
accordingly
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ABATE OF CALIFORNIA INC
American Brotherhood Aimed Towards Education
22241 Nisqually Rd Spc 9
Apple Valley CA 92308-5739
760/956-1669 Fax 760/956-6519
http://www.abate.org

info@abate.org
The Bailing Wire newsletter is published monthly

February-December with printed issues Quarterly by
ABATE of California Inc., with a corporate mailing address
of 22241 Nisqually Rd Spc 9 Apple Valley CA 92308-5739.
All issues are on our website www.abate.org after the first
of each month. All editorials, photos and advertising are
to be sent to the corporate mailing address or emailed to
bailing.wire@abate.org in the correct format. Circulation:
5,500 quarterly.

Written articles are the opinions of the authors and not
necessarily the opinion of ABATE of CA. Editor reserves
the right to edit any copy.

EDITOR (Interim)

James Lombardo Jr.

Assistant Editor

Janet Wilhelm

PRODUCTION & PROOFREADERS

Caroline Griffith & Janet Wilhelm

PHOTOGRAPHERS

Members, please Email In Photos!

COLUMNISTS

Bill Bish, Sporty Milligan, Jim Lombardo Sr, James
Lombardo Jr, Rick Robison & Norm E Newiger

DEADLINES

The deadline is the 15" of the month prior to publication
for ALL materials. All run flyers, photos and ad copy must
be camera ready.

BUSINESS MEMBERSHIPS

(1) $125 Gold Business w/ Blk/Wht Ad

(2) $200 Gold Business w/ Color Ad

(3) $250 Gold Business w/2X Color Ad

All Levels include (2) memberships with (1) address.

Levels (1 & 2) ad size is (2 x 3.5) and Level (3’s) ad size
is (3.5 x 4) which is also published on our website www.
abate.org along with a link to your company’s website. New
Business Members received a Display Plaque. Following
years are supplied with a year plate. New Business Members
or Business Members with new Business Cards must mail
them into the ABATE State Office.

AD RATES FOR NON-BUSINESS MEMBERS

(2 x 3.5) size Blk/Wht $15.00/Mo $150.00/Yr
(2 x 3.5) size Color $20.00/Mo $200.00/Yr
(3.5 x 4) size Color only  $25.00/Mo $250.00/Yr

NON-MEMBER ADS OR EVENT FLYERS
(Ads & Flyers subject to approval by Editor)

Y4 Page (5w x 7.8h) $150.00/Mo $1500/Yr
Vs Page (10w x 7.8h) $175.00/Mo $1750/Yr
Full Page (10w x 15.5h)  $350.00/Mo $3500/Yr

Color Ads add 25%

Color for an ad or flyer is extra and must be submitted
showing color. All ads MUST be pre-paid for entire
duration of ad run. Prices do not include any changes that
you may want to make to existing ads placed with us.

Ads should be submitted electronically in a (jpg) or
(.tiff) format and emailed to bailing.wire@abate.org with
payment either mailed to the address above or called in
with a credit card number and billing information.

CLASSIFIEDS
Members may advertise in the Bailing Wire at no charge
and their ad will be run up to (3) issues.

PHOTOS
If you have any photos of ABATE events, please send
them to us. They will be returned if requested. Please
include name of event, date, captions, etc. They must be
received by the deadline in order to be published in the
next issue. You can email pictures in (jpg) or (.tiff) to

bailing.wire@abate.org. All content is subject to approval
by the Editor.

Donations to ABATE Of California are
not deductible for Federal income tax
purposes. However, dues and fees may
qualify as business expenses and may
be deductible in limited circumstances
subject to various restrictions imposed
by the Internal Revenue Code.

Politics - Legislative
Bills At A Glance

Presented by The Lombardo Group, ABATE Lobbyist

AB 43 FRIEDMAN (D — GLENDALE, CHAIR OF ASSEMBLY TRANSPORTATION). TRAFFIC SAFETY. This
bill would require, beginning June 1, 2022, and every 6 months thereafter, Caltrans to convene a
committee of external design experts to advise on revisions to the Highway Design Manual. This
bill would extend the period of time a prima facie speed limit may be justified by an engineering
and traffic survey, as specified, if a registered engineer evaluates the section of the highway and
finds that there has been an increase in traffic-related crashes.
*Signed into Law by Governor 10/8/2021

AB 122 BoerRNER HORVATH (D — OCEANSIDE) VEHICLES: REQUIRED STOPS: BICYCLES. This bill

would require a person riding a bicycle, when approaching a stop sign at the entrance of an intersec-
tion, to yield the right-of-way to any vehicles that have stopped at the entrance of the intersection,
have entered the intersection, or that are approaching on the intersecting highway close enough to
constitute an immediate hazard, and shall continue to yield the right-of-way to those vehicles until
reasonably safe to proceed.

**Vetoed by Governor 10/8/2021

AB 232 Gallagher (R - Yuba City) Off-highway vehicles: reciprocity. Existing law

requires every off-highway motor vehicle that is not registered under the Vehicle Code to
display an identification plate or device issued by the Department of Motor Vehicles, with
certain exceptions, including an off-highway motor vehicle with a currently valid identification
or registration permit issued by another state. Except as otherwise specified, a violation of the
Vehicle Code is punishable as an infraction.

This bill would permit application of that exception only if the other state recognizes

an identification plate or device issued by the department as valid for use in that state.
(SUPPORTING)

*Signed into Law by Governor 10/9/2021

AB-1512 BAUER KAHAN (D — ORINDA) OFF-HIGHWAY VEHICULAR RECREATION:

CARNEGIE STATE VEHICULAR RECREATION AREA: ALAMEDA-TESLA EXPANSION AREA

* Ordered to inactive file at the request of Senator Glazer amended to SB-155 PUBLIC
RESOURCES TRAILER BILL.

The bill would require the department to determine the best use of land known as the “Alameda-
Tesla Expansion Area,” which is currently part of the Carnegie State Vehicular Recreation Area,
as provided. The bill would prohibit the land from being designated as a state vehicular recreation
area. The bill would transfer $1,000,000 from the General Fund to the State Parks and Recreation
Fund for this purpose. The bill would transfer $29,800,000 from the General Fund to the trust
fund to be used for the acquisition and development of properties to expand off-highway vehicle
recreation, as provided.

*SB 155 Signed into Law by Governor 9/23/2021

SB 66 ALLEN (D — SANTA MoNIcA) CALIFORNIA COUNCIL ON THE FUTURE OF
TRANSPORTATION: ADVISORY COMMITTEE: AUTONOMOUS VEHICLE TECHNOLOGY.
This bill would require the secretary to establish an advisory committee, the California
Council on the Future of Transportation, to provide the Governor and the Legislature with
recommendations for changes in state policy to ensure that as autonomous vehicles are deployed,
they enhance the state’s efforts to increase road safety, promote equity, and meet public health
and environmental objectives. The bill would require the council to be chaired by the secretary
and consist of at least 22 additional members, selected by the chair or designated, as specified,
who represent, among others, transportation workers, various state and local agencies, and a
disability rights organization.(SUPPORTING)
** August 26 hearing: Held in committee and under submission

SB 227 JONES (R — SANTEE) OFF-HIGHWAY VEHICLES.
This bill would require, for the issuance or renewal of a competition identification, a specified
configuration for the vehicle identification number and product identification number for an off-
highway motor vehicle or ATV that is model year 2022 or later and is used solely for competition
not on a public highway. The bill would impose restrictions on the operation of a competition
motorcycle or ATV on public lands, including, among others, a requirement that a rider possess a
current and valid competition card from a competition-sanctioning organization when practicing
for a sanctioned event on public lands. Because operating a competition motorcycle or ATV on
public lands in violation of those requirements would be a crime, the bill would impose a state-
mandated local program. (SUPPORTING)
*Held in committee, Two Year Bill

SR-41 CABALLERO (D — SALINAS) MOTORCYCLE PROFILING: According to the Department of Mo-
tor Vehicles, there were 857,273 motorcycles registered in California in 2019. Motorcycle profiling
is the illegal use of the fact that a person rides a motorcycle or wears motorcycle-related apparel
as a factor in deciding to stop and question, take enforcement action, arrest, or search a person
or vehicle with or without legal basis under the Constitution of the United States. Rallies to raise
awareness and combat motorcycle profiling have been held in multiple states and six times at the
California State Capitol since 2011.

*Passed Senate Floor Unanimously 39-0 on 7/12/2021

WANTED

Please send us pics of you
and your motorcycle along with
caption.

Send to info@abate.org
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Sacramento to lobby for the helmet law back in the day and the many bikes that showed up.

I can think of no one more deserving of the Freedom Fighter award. Please join me in voting for Ed!

Submitted by Rocio Green, Co/VP and Board Member ABATE Local 38 El Centro CA

Freedom Fighter Nominee

When I think of Ed Aranda and ABATE Local 38, I always
say, “the little Local that Does” and in addition to the members of
our El Centro Local it is in part to its President Ed Aranda.

Ed has been a member of ABATE going on 30 years and has
worn many hats during his tenure: Member, Treasurer, Vice

President and Current & Past President.

The first turkey run in Imperial Valley was in 1998. 11 people
showed up and they contributed 26 turkeys between 3 charities.

Now, between 380 to 500 turke
It’s been a total of 24 years of b

turkeys.

s are distributed to 14 charities.
essing the community with these

The Imperial Valley Los Nino’s Toy Run is in its 30th year.
It started as Valley Independent Bikers then Abate 38 took over
after the first year. Each year hundreds of toys are handed out to

the kids of the Imperial Valley.

Both Runs wouldn’t be around as long as they have without Ed at the Helm and the large number of Sponsors that
donate money and resources. This extensive list can also be attributed to Ed’s dedication to these events and his community.

When I asked him if he has any highlights he recalls about being an ABATE member all these years, he said going up to

He is a great person and has a lot of heart for ABATE. He wants to make sure it keeps going and we keep serving our
communities as we have.

communities as we have.

nor promotes the services of any particular
Law Firm. We are committed to working with
all MROs including NCOM, MRF, AMA,
MMA, BOLT and any other motorcyclerights
organization that strengthens our lobby on

ABATE of California Inc. neither endorses

legislative issues and on motorcycle safety.

public awareness.

Mission Statement
ABATE of California is committed to protect and promote the interests of the
Motorcycle community. ABATE exists to preserve and safeguard the
individual rights and liberties of all riders thru political and legislative action
ABATE promotes motorcycle safety through] education, training and




| PAGE 6 ABATE OF CALIFORNIA NEWSLETTER November 2021

ABATE Events & Bike Nights for 2021
2021 Events:

« Nove 6th ABAT;Z Local 24 - 31st Annual Turkey
Run (m yer this issue

« November 14th — Tofally ids One More for The Heart -
ntact tH or details and to volunteer
r-wolte@att.net) (see flyer this issue

. %\Tove elare{hllgl‘a}slsu e%haggers Christmas Toy and Poker Run

. Nove 20tl}1 ABA;E Local 38 — 24th Annual Turkey
Run (s yer this issue

. Pece ber 5th - A%%ATE Local 19 - 33rd Annual Toy Run
see flyer this issu

. clember 18th - ABATE Local 38 — 30th Annual Imperial
lley Los Ninos Toy Run (see flyer this 1ssun)

o December - ABATE Local 1 3( Glenda HD - 34th Annual
LA Toy Run - A Drive By and Drop Off Event - details to
come

Bike Nights:

- ABATE Local 3/13
1st Thursday of the month
(see flyer this issue)

-ABATE Local 23
3rd Friday of the month
(see flyer this issue)

If you have a date for your event, and no details or flyer yet, you may still
submit your dates, so others can pencil it in on their social calendar. Then
suti)mit your flyer in time for the Bailing Wire and to be posted on ABATE’s
website.

ALL ABATE Events must have event insurance
Contact the ABATE State office for information.

Never miss the latest news from the CA DMV. Sign up now for DMV News Alerts! It’s an easy way to
receive up-to-date information from the California Department of Motor Vehicles. This new tool also
offers customization to obtain specific IDMYV related topics, such as AB 60, autonomous vehicles, and
office openings and closures.

Go here to get started: https://www.cemailalert.dmv.ca.gov/DMYV Email__Alert/
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Sustaining VIP
ABATE Members

Thank you for the Extra Support!

ABATE Local #01

Vince Alvarez

Lisa Garber & Bruce Hersch
Lee Sporty Milligan
Nicholas Novosel 111

Bob Warren

ABATE Local #02
Patti Bock
Scott & Pat Burton

ABATE Local 3/13
Chris Hodapp
Mike & Mary Osborn

ABATE Local #06
Dick & Sherry Beckton
Bart & Wendy Perry

ABATE Local #08
Gonzo Gonzalez

Steve Howe

Tim & Yvonne Tennimon

ABATE Local #17
Greg & Diane Howe

ABATE Local #19
Robert & Brianna Cuthbertson IV
Jesus Godinez

ABATE Local #20
Paulette Korte

ABATE Local #23
Ron & Lizz Morris

ABATE Local #24
Mike & Linda McIntyre
Doug Silveria

ABATE Local #25
Lady Kay Deli

Lil” David Morena
Joseph Rendon

David & Becky Smart
James & Daisy Young

ABATE Local #27

Fred & Patty Cammack
Todd Haeckel

Kenny & Raeann Nuttall

ABATE Local #33

Sally Broce

Robert Duvall

Kirk Loeblein

Donald & Susan Noblin
Ronald Tibbetts

ABATE Local #44
Mark Cobin

Dave Cornelius

Hank & Kris Hallmark
Dave & Carol Hastings
Ken & Glenice Hatfield
Bill Tolen & Paula Penn

Sustaining Members (VIP'’s) receive

a mailed copy of the Bailing Wire, the
months it is printed, a yearly certificate of
Appreciation, suitable for framing, their
membership card with VIP

printed on it, and their names printed on this
list.

ABATE of California appreciates their extra
support.

2022/2023 ABATE Board Members Election

~ Itis that time again! We need willing people to step up for our Board of
Directors. The current Board Members up for re-election are: Sporty Milligan
and Jody Maxwell. This leaves 4 open seats for the 2022-2023 term
Any current Member may nominate another member to be placed on the

Election

allot. The nomination must be seconded by another ABATE Member

in good standing. The nominee needs to have been a member in good standing

here and submit it with a selfie to bailing.wire

for at least 1 year. Nominees then need to coméle{)e the Candidacy Paper printed
abate.or

Let’s keep ABATE of CA and our fight for Biker’g Right alive and well!

My name is Jody “Moonie” Maxwell
and ["am asking that you allow me to
continue as a Board Member for another
2-year term. | have been an ABATE
member for 13 flears and a motorcycle
rider since the 1970’s. I hold a liaison

osition in the Southern California
onfederation of Clubs (COC) and am an
officer in my ABATE Local 20.

I enjoy dpartlcl .atirﬁ in motorcycle
events and attending National Coalition
of Motorcyclists (NCOM) informational

conferences in various locations
throughout the United States, I also hold
the NCOM Liaison position for ABATE.

Hi all! This is Sporty Milligan current
ABATE Board of Directors Chairman,
Member and State Membership Chair. You
know where I stand on the issues that affect
your right to ride. ) ]

With that said, I am al%/iam asking you to
support me as a Board Member with your
vote. We can accomplish much and need
leaders to guide the membershig. I feel that I
can bring that leadership to guide us into the
future.

You get no bull pucky from me, just the
ability to do whatever it takes to protect
your right to ride. I stand by my words. So,
consider electing me to the Board once again.
Sincere regards, Sporty Milligan, Current
Board Member.

For Those Members who want to run flip to

page 13 for Candidacy Information
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Donations

General, Lobbyist & PAC Funds -

Thank you for your sacrifice, generosity, and
above all, your faith in ABATE of California.
We are proud of our long relationship with our
California riders and we strive to serve your
motorcycle needs to the best of our ability. Your
donation will be used as you intended it to be,
and we would like to say, “Thank You” and
wish you a safe ride on every road you travel.
Sincerely,

ABATE of California, Inc.

Donations to the General Fund:
Kevin Pope, Local 17
From ABATE Locals: 1, 2, 19, 23 & 25

Donations to the Lobbyist Fund:
Lee “Sporty” Milligan, Local 1
Rusty Russell, Local 3
Robert Duvall VIP, Local 33
Rick Mullaly, Local 33

From ABATE Locals: 1, 19 & 20

Donations to the PAC Fund:
From ABATE Local 25

Thank YOU for your contributions in helping to
preserve “Freedom of the Road” by supporting
ABATE’s paid Lobbyist and the General Fund!

Our Members that renew thier Membershis
and those that join us - that too helps in
preserving and fighting for Motorcyclists

Rights! And of course, the Locals that contribute

to the funds regularly when they do events, THANK
YOU. It’s a Team effort, so we thank you for being a
part of the ABATE Team!

The Motorcycle Profiling Project is

dedicated to the grassroots effort to
pass laws addressing profiling and
discrimination across America.

<<<<<Get involved today!<<<<<

Use your Smartphone to take the
MPP survey. It only takes 4 minutes
to completeTogether we can stop
Motorcycle Profiling!

A TRUCKING COMPANY
“In Business Since 1979"*

John Rodriguez
CA-222-876

Cell: 559-269-5109
Fax: 586.265.2407

PO Box 8008
Fresno, CA 93790

Plan

INVESTMENTS, INC.

Martin P. O'Malley, Jr.

PO BOX 2639

4512 N CLYBOURN AVE STE 100
BURBANK CA 91505
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ABATE “Brothers & Sisters”
Lost Too Soon

Joanne Landrigan-Smith, Local 44,
Alfred Moller, Local 44

David “Teacher” Rodarte, Local 1
John Anderson, Local 19

Fred Bechtold, Local 44

Mark Thoms, Local 44

Marshal Johnson, Local 17

Ed Weyer, Local 1

Dr Albert Ferral, Local 27

Jeff Krebs, Local 24

Bruce Hersch, Local 1

Peter Daniels, Local 1

Frank Warthen, Local 2

John “Milky” Loudermilk, Local 13
Russ Brown, Local 1

Steve Driscoll, Local 44

Kevin Sorell, Local 23

Jim “Legs” Korte VIP, Local 20
Robert Gilardoni, Local 44

Mike Sherry, Local 1

Jim Farrand, Local 19

Pastor Robert LeVea, Local 23

Jennine Antrim, Local 6

Rest in Peace,
May they ride Forever Free.




| PAGE 10 ABATE OF CALIFORNIA NEWSLETTER November 2021

| Sporty’s Rides |

Hello all! T have finally come to terms with the passing of my mentor, Peter Daniels. I
wish all who read this column Good Health and God’s Blessings.

We begin with pearls of wisdom: Never lose the ability to go for a bike ride. Your head will
thank you for the head clearing a ride will give you.

I never in my life imaged that I would be writing this column for as long as I
have! The fact that it’s still going tells me one of two things, either you really like the stuff I
write about or no one has come up with a better way to fill space in the Bailing Wire! Jot me
a note about how you feel about the column to the bailingwire@abate.org and the editors
will get your comments to me.

Let’s do the riding portion of the column. October 2nd is where we will start off.
This was the day we had our monthly breakfast meeting for the Calabasas Kings Hwy HOG
Chapter that I belong too. It was a small gathering of the membership. Half the Board of the
Chapter was out riding and did not attend the meeting. Chapter leader, Linda Duran, was
hopeful that in the future we would go on group rides with the Chapter.

The breakfast was really nice. The Canoga Park Elks Lodge cooks a nice steak. The HOG
members had a good time. We planned what was coming up next in the hit parade. What
was extra nice was time allotted for me to talk about ABATE. Linda was going to have a
pow- wow with the dealership staff about getting us more involved with the promotional
aspect of Mulholland HD.

After the morning event, we went our separate ways. I rode a little then went home to rest up as I was going to Screaming Sally’s for the
End of Summer event hosted by MC 44 of Ontario. I left at 3.30 pm to make the event by 5 pm. I decided to take the 14 Fwy to the 138 and ride
that to Devore where Screaming Sally’s is. The cost of the event was $15, a nice price for an event. The food cost me $5.00, which was good, too. I
sat and watched a good band. Had fun and had a good ride coming and going.

I left the bar at 7.30 pm. Traffic was heavy so I took a side street that was actually Route 66! It was bumpy and rutted in spots. I managed to
navigate my way to Highland in San Bernardino where I jumped on the 210 Fwy west. Stopped at my usual coffee stop the Mobile station at
the Lake Ave exit in Pasadena. Then after a cup, I rode Lake Ave to Colorado Blvd to the 210 Fwy and home to my house in San Fernando. Nice
adventure.

The next day, October 3rd, was a busy day as I had to be in Lancaster by 9 am for the monthly Shaggers meeting. It was a straight easy
ride; weather was a bit on the cool side. Made it there in time to chat with the club members. We’re planning to do a Christmas Toy run. It will
be the 22nd annual toy run. It starts at Antelope Valley HD and winds up at the Quarts Hills Elks Lodge. We talked about getting prepared for
the run and it was all good. We then talked about getting a $100.00 donation to ABATE from the club. I relayed that I would put their event flyer
in the Bailing Wire (see it elsewhere in this issue).

With check in hand for the donation plus a bag of medium Shagger t-shirts, we proceeded to go for breakfast. at a restaurant near the
club house. I had a light breakfast as I was going to a
celebration of life for one of the members of the 44 North
Hollywood Chapter starting at noon. At 11 am I left the
club members and headed to the 44’s club house.

I was running well and so was the bike. As I approached
Aqua Dulce Road off the 14 Fwy my helmet shifted and
- poof - my right hearing aid was gone. Apparently, the
shift in the helmet caused the behind the ear tube to
come out of the ear mold and - poof - no hearing aid.
When I got to the 44 ‘s club house, I had to explain to
every one about the problem. They were understanding
about the whole issue. They served tri-tip and sodas

for the non-drinkers and the tribute was well attended.
Thank you Club 44 for your generosity in this time of
sadness.

Several days went by with not being able to hear
good and that sucks. On October 7th I discovered that
I had an older behind the ear hearing aid. I was hoping
that it would work. Yes, it did, but I had to take it out and
place it in a carrying pouch so it would not fall out when
I rode my bike. Luck Be a Lady, to coin on old Frank
Sinatra song.

The next event I attended was that same day.

It was the last Mulholland HD bike night. We arrived
and performed well by selling merchandise as well as
50/50 raffle tickets.to those folks who showed up at the
dealership.

It was a fun night and the ladies did a good job helping
‘man’ the booth. When the need is there, the ladies come
through. I enjoy the HOG Chapter very much. A good
time was had by all.

The final event in this month’s Sporty’s Rides was the
Golden State HOG Chapter meeting and short ride. We
had our meeting, then a short coffee break before we
rode to Santa Clarita HD. Took the 2 Fwy to the 210 Fwy,
then got off at the Wheatland exit, then took Foothill

to Osborne, right turn, took that road to Little Tujunga
Canyon and continued on that to Placerita Canyon Road,
then to Sierra Hwy, then left on Golden Valley then left
on Center Point, then to the dealership.

We stayed there for almost an hour then went to
Rattler’s Bar B-Que for lunch. I had some nice chicken
wings. Yummy! We ended our day and I left the group
and rode home. A day well spent with good friends and
fun times. Thanks Pete and Carrie for a nice day.

This concludes my Sporty’s Rides for the month.

Be sure to stay tuned for the next adventures of Sporty
Milligan. Till then, never pass up a chance to go for a
bike ride.

Bye for now, Scribe Sporty reporting
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2021 Annual Appeals Letter

Every t\year we ask our members
and friends fo helI}{) us in our pursuit of

Freedom of the Road.” Your generosity
helps us maintain and improve our service
to you, our motorcycle community. We are
honored to list you'as a donor and sincerely
appreciate your involvement with our
organization.

Thank you for your sacrifice, .
%enerosny and above all, your faith in
BATE of California. We are,}f)roud of our
lorag relationship with our California riders
and we strive to serve your motorcycle needs
to the best of our ability.

) Your donation will be used.as you
intended it tg be, and we would like to say,
“Thank You” and wish you a safe ride on
every road you travel.

Local 1
Shagger MC

Local 20
Andy & Paul -
Ironworkers 433 MC
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LOCAL NEWS

Local #01 Report - Los Angeles

Local 1 is busy. We are back at the Elks Lodge in Tujﬁméa doing meetings. Our October meeting will be on the 17th at 9
am. At the meeting I refer to all the political stuff in the Bailing Wire article provided by the Lombardo’s, our Lobbyists.

We have been making our financial commitments to the state office and the lobbyists fund.

October 23rd, my guys are §0in to have a booth at the 45th anniversary for Glendale HD. Local 1 VP, Jim Nicklahas,
has taken the lead on this and will put up a booth at that event. I will be in Clovis on that day for the last 2021 Board of
Directors meeting.

On the horizon 1s our LA Toy run. It will again be a drop-off drive-by toy run at the LA Ronald McDonald House. More
details next month.

I will ask Local 1 members about a 2022 Polar Bear run - will we do one? etc. After we conduct our Local 1 business, we
will enjoy a good Elks Lodge breakfast.

President Sporty reporting.
Local #23 San Bernardino

Hello to All from Local 23 in Berdoo! The weather was great for riding today! We had a good meeting at Jenny’s Family
restaurant, with 5 members!

There was not much in Old Business due to the Labor Day holiday last month. So, we jumped into the Treasurer’s re-
port. Thank you goes out to those that renewed their membership.

The VP report was handled by Liz. She let us know just what is going on in Sacramento. The legislature won’t be back in
session until after the first of the year!

Next was the President’s report and some
New Business. If all goes well, there will be
a new event for Local 23 next year along
with the “Box of Love” event. We’ll keep
K?u posted. Also, in New Business was

ominations for Officers. It was decided
that our current Officers will continue in
their positions for now.

Rides and Events were covered by Ron.
Please support the “Totally Kids” event on
November 14th. There are other events that
are also worthwhile to support.

We’ll see you at the next meeting on No-
vember 7th. Till then, Ride Free!

Greg, ABATE Local 23 Secretary/Trea-
surer

Local #38 Imperial Valley

Hello ABATE Members! The Turkey and
Toy Runs are coming together nicely. Just a
reminder, like previous years, the monthly
meetings will be the Thursday before each
run - November 18th and December 16th.

As of this writing, October 15th, requests
for turkeYs are close to 400. In a future re-
port we’ll let you know how many birds we
collected and who all the sponsors are.

We will do our best to meet the challenge
and Thanks to everyone that is helping to
make Hap&)y Holidays.

See you down the road. Stay safe and en-

joy yourself.

Bye, Ed Aranda, President
ABATE Local 38
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Candidates — Yet to be Announced...

WANTED A person committed to motorcyclists rights and
protecting them. If you have the passion and can give a little of
your time, please fill out the Candidacy Paper printed here and

send it in along with a selfie to bailing.wire@abate.org
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THE AIM/NCOM MOTORCYCLE E-NEWS SERVICE is brought to you by Aid to
Injured Motorcyclists (A.1.M.) and the National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM), and is
sponsored by the Law Offices of Richard M. Lester. If you’ve been involved in any kind of
accident, call us at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.com.

NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)

RPM ACT REINTRODUCED IN CONGRESS: After receiving more than 1.5 million

letters from motorsports enthusiasts across the country, the Recognizing the Protection of

Motorsports Act (RPM Act) has been reintroduced in the U.S. House of Representatives

(H.R. 3281) and U.S. Senate (S. 2736) in the 2021-2022 session of Congress!

The RPM Act of 2021 is common-sense, bi-partisan legislation that guarantees Americans’

right to modify street cars, trucks and motorcycles into dedicated racing vehicles and

ensures the motorsports-parts industry’s ability to sell products that enable racers to

compete.

The RPM Act reverses the EPA’s interpretation that the Clean Air Act prohibits a motor vehicle designed for street use -- including a car,
truck, or motorcycle -- to be converted into a dedicated racecar. This American tradition was unquestioned from 1970 until 2015 when the
federal Environmental Protection Agency took the position that converted vehicles must remain emissions-compliant, even though they are no
longer driven on public streets or highways.

NEW U.S. NTSB CHIEF BLAMES BAD ROAD DESIGN FOR TRAFFIC ACCIDENTS: The United States National Transportation Safety
Board (NTSB) has a new chief, and she says that to reduce road fatalities, the entire system must shift.

NTSB chief Jennifer Homendy, who has worked extensively on investigating air traffic incidents, including the Kobe Bryant helicopter
crash, believes the government and all the stakeholders’ approach to road safety needs a “fundamental rethink” similar to how aviation now
looks at air traffic safety.

Earlier this year, she said that governments and businesses should change the way they look at road and highway safety and must
consider the whole system, rather than focusing only on individual driver behavior. She added that the “whole system approach” worked
perfectly in aviation, where there were ZERO fatalities in 2020.

“If we are going to get to zero, we will have to do something different,” Homendy remarked in a speech to the Governor’s Highway
Safety Association conference in Denver, Colorado.

In the US, there were more than 38-thousand road accident-related deaths last year, the greatest tally since 2007, and is up 10.5% in the
first three months of 2021, despite a decline in vehicle miles traveled due to COVID-19-related travel restrictions.Homendy added that, rather
than focusing only on drivers, the “Safe System Approach” should also take into account other factors, such as the design of highways which,
according to her, might encourage drivers to drive faster, or vehicles sold that are designed to go way beyond the established safe speed limits.

NEW EMISSIONS STANDARDS TARGET THAT 50% OF VEHICLES SOLD BE ELECTRIC: President Biden has unveiled another
component of his administration’s plan to fight the climate crisis, announcing a new target that half of vehicles sold in the country by 2030
will be battery electric, fuel-cell electric or plug-in hybrid.

The future of America’s car manufacturing “is electric and there’s no turning back,” Biden said in signing the executive order at the
White House alongside representatives from Ford, GM and Stellantis, and members of the United Auto Workers Union. The automakers are
supporting Biden’s new target, announcing their “shared aspiration” that 40-50% of their cars sold by 2030 to be electric vehicles, according to
a joint statement from the three automakers.

In a follow-up to an NCOM Legislative Task Force presentation on “The Demise of Gas-Powered Vehicles” at the NCOM Convention
in Des Moines, lowa this summer, NCOM-LTF Member Ed Schetter writes; “President Biden recently announced a new emissions standard
that targets 50% of the vehicles sold in the US be electric by 2030,” noting further that; “This will force the petroleum and the bio-fuels
industries to aggressively compete for a shrinking market.”

Schetter, who also serves as Executive Director of ABATE of Ohio, warns “We need to be vigilant in our defense of safe and
affordable fuel for our motorcycles.”

MOTORCYCLISTS SAY ‘NO’ TO BAN ON PETROL-POWERED BIKES: A recent survey conducted by the Federation of European
Motorcyclists” Associations (FEMA), available in 12 languages, shows that a possible ban on the sale of new petrol-powered motorcycles is
rejected by more than 90% of the 23,768 motorcyclists that took part in the online survey.

When asked ‘What do you think about a possible ban on the sale of new petrol-powered motorcycles?’; 92.91% of the motorcyclists
that responded rejected such a ban. While there are differences in the results between countries, the disapproval rate does not fall below 80%
in any European country.

When asked what they would do if the sale of new petrol-powered motorcycles was banned, a majority of 53.38% would stop riding
when they are no longer able to buy a new petrol-powered motorcycle. 38.96% of the respondents would buy a zero-emission motorcycle when
there are no new or used petrol-powered motorcycles available anymore. Only 7.67% would already buy a zero-emission motorcycle when
there are still petrol-powered motorcycles available.

Asked if they could enjoy a non-emission bike as much as their current bike, if a ban on all fossil fuel vehicles was implemented, or if
they would stop riding, 58.92% would simply stop riding.

FEMA notes that “This could be an even larger issue when city authorities decide to ban fossil fuel vehicles from entering the city,
because in that case over 76% of the respondents would change their mode of transport, rather than switching to a non-emissions motorcycle
(electric/fuel cell). This could have drastic effects on urban mobility as we know it.”

QUOTABLE QUOTE:
“It would indeed be ironic if, in the name of national defense, we would sanction the

subversion ofone g s YRy A s S o ey rhwile” ~ Barl
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T he 33rd Annual

Drawings a Vendors & Music & Food/Beverages

Sunday December 5th, 2021 10am to 2pm

Entry Fee $10 plus new, unwrapped toy ($20 w/o Toy)
12 & under free w/ toy or $5

Flyers sponsored by Russ Brown Motorcycle Attorneys.

L, Special Location:

4th St.

z>

ingyard Ave.

S22 .
gz
/? .
Archlbald Ave.

1330 East D St.
>—~— Ontario, CA 91764
o Ontario AND

Mission Blvd. Intl. Airport

- ONT VFW Post 2085
1341 East D St.
Ontario, CA 91764

(909) 919-0783 / JRBassler@gmail.com
(909) 229-8422 / RJAcevedo@yahoo.com

&

D st.
Holt Blvd.

\

o7

Euclid Ave. |
Grove Ave
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NEW [0 RENEWAL (] ABATEN ________  Circle Type of Membership

LOCAL% = DATE 1o SIRGIE i i i vy et 40
NAME: OGS 2. (mplcswc(:._;)“sfzoo
- 3. Sustaining (Si or Couple)........

NAME mmw Susiness application) 4, Gold BUsiness ..o oeeemeeecsmescmcacns $125
ADDRESS: 5. Gold Business w/Color Ad. ... $200
- : it 6 Gl Business w/2X Color Ad...... $250
CITY: Add 330 for Sustaining Membership
STATE: Z1p- 7. Life SINRIC.....rurrmmrressremremrrremicereions $450
PHONE:- v 8. Life Couple .....commmrmmsirmssmsrmses $050
EMAIL". o P Life Members can Receive

Sustaining Membership Status and
Benefits for S50V Year

Mail to:

For your convenience...use your favorite credit car;i
Charge My Credit Card:  Mastercard @ viea O

Credit Card # e CVV# ABATE
Exp.Date: Signature: 22241 Nisqually Rd Spc 9
Membership Submitted By: ‘ A Apple Valley CA 92308-5739
I would like to donate: § to the: Freedom isn't FREE

General Fund ] PAC Fund (]  Lobbyist Fund [ GEV T » PR Priing (008 36TOM?
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Thank you to our Business Members for supporting ABATE of California Inc.

01 Bartels’ Harley-Davidson
Marina Del Rey 310/823-1112

01 CT’s Motorcycle Tires
Reseda 818/776-0051

01 Floor Works
Canyon Country
661/406-5906

01 Harley-Davidson Glendale
Glendale 818/246-5618

01 Messengers of Recovery
S.CV. Chapter
Sylmar 818/523-7434

01 Messengers of Recovery/
San Fernando
Los Angeles 310/710-5262

01 Plan B Investments
Toluca Lake 818/259-4403

01 Repro-Graphic Supply
Sun Valley 818/395-7296

01 Shaggers M/C
Lancaster 661/264-7377

01 Soldiers For Jesus MC
LA/Northside

Canyon Country
661/714-5186

02 VFW Post 10049
Simi Valley 805/583-9722

06 Booze fighters MC #3
San Diego 619/855-9981

08 The Horsemen MC
Anaheim 714/833-9508

13 Custom Awards &
Engravin,
Ventura 805/658-2139

17 Barber Joe’s
Vacaville 707/448-670

17 Better Living Chiropractic
Concord 925/798-6534

17 Bud’s Pub & Grill
Dixon 707/678-4745

17 Eagle Eye Engraving
Vacaville 707/447-4774

17 Garbanzo’s The Black Cat
Resort RV Park
Nice 707/628-1161

17 Green River Taproom
Winters 530/574-8518

17 Judy’s Wild Wrangler
Saloon
Vacaville 707/447-5541

17 LD Cycle
Vacaville 707/446-BIKE

17 Loyal Order of Moose #1967
Vacaville 707/448-1122

17 McGuire Harley-Davidson
Pacheco 925/945-6500

17 Merchant & Main Grill & Bar
Vacaville 707/453-0393

17 Miss Darla’s
Vacaville 707/446-4131

17 Road Trip Bar & Grill
Capay 530/796-3777

17 Stones Country Automotive
Vacaville 707/447-4312

17 Vacaville Performance
Vacaville 707/451-2583

20 Azraels MC
Costa Mesa 949/307-2519

20 Capistrano Eagles MC
Dana Point 949/422-3717

20 COC Orange County
Costa Mesa 949/632-9787

20 Harbor Radiator
Costa Mesa 949/645-4810

20 Ironworkers MC #433
Whittier 562/968-4853

20 Kanaka Hekili MC
Fullerton 562/587-8346

20 OC Bikers For Christ &
Rushing Wind Ministries
Garden Grove 714/719-1415

20 Pipe Trades M/C
Los Angeles 213/605-2982

23 Hellfighters CM
Grand Terrace 951/545-9251

24 Allied Linoleum & Carpet Co.

Pinedale 559/438-0177

24 Dave Christian Const Inc
Fresno 559/255-1222

24 Harley-Davidson of Fresno
559/275-8586

24 ] Ross Engineering
Clovis 559/298-0650

24 John Rodriguez Trucking
Fresno 559/269-5109

24 Landstar Inway Inc
Fresno 559/271-3000

24 Mathews Harley-Davidson
Fresno 559/233-5279

24 Neighbors Tap & Cook House
Clovis 559/298-4020

27 Harrison’s Koi Farm
Riverside 951/369-9998

44 Aztec Rider MC
Hesperia 760/792-7535

44 Total Control/CMSP
Victorville 800/943-5638

@abatecalifornia
Check out our Web Site

www.abate.org

CHECK OUT YOUR LOCALS FACEBOOK PAGE

ABATE of California

ABATE local 1

abate simivalley

ABATE Local 3/13 — T.O./Ventura

ABATE of California, Local 6

ABATE Local 8

ABATE #17 of Northern California

ABATE of CA — Local 19

ABATE Local 20

ABATE of California — Local 23 — San Bernardino

ABATE Local 24 Fresno, California

ABATE of California — Riverside — Local 27

ABATE of California Local 44



ABATE
MEETINGS

Los Angeles County -

Local #01

3rd Sun - 9AM

Elks Lodge

101347 Commerce Ave
Tujunga, CA 91042

Sporty Milligan
818/361-8800

Simi Valley - Local #02

Jim Kibbe 2nd Tues 7:30PM
VFW Post #10049
4242 E Los Angeles Ave.
jimkibbe53@gmail
Thousand Oaks/Ventura
Local#03-13
Chuck Pederson 3rd Thurs - 7:00 PM
kath55344@ Elks Lodge
gmail.com 158 N Conejo School
Thousand Oaks - 91362
San Diego County
Local #06
Snowman 1st Sun - 12 Noon
P O Box 501946 Kate Sessions Park

San Diego CA 92150 Pacific Beach

619/855-9981 92109
Orange County
Local #08
Daniel Pfaffly ~ 2nd Mon.7:30PM
714/365-5907  American Legion #354
dpfafily@ 8071 Whitaker St.
gmail.com Buena Park - 90622

Alameda, Contra Costa,
Solano & Napa Counties

Local #17
Sal De Renzi 3rd Sunday - 10:00 AM
707/483-7445 Judy’s Wild
Wrangler Saloon
4823 Midway Rd
Vacaville CA 95688
Pomona Valley Local #19
Jeff Bassler 4th Wed - 7:00 PM
909/596-9685 RoundTable Pizza
1020 N.Mountain Ave.
Ontario, CA 91672
Orange County - Local #20
Rick Robison 2nd Mon. - 7:00 PM
714-315-1150 American Legion Post 132
local20abate 143 Lemon St.
@gmail.com  Orange, CA 92866

San Bernardino - Local#23

Ron Morris Ist Sunday 9:00 AM
909/768-0355 Jenny’s Diner
7750 Palm Ave #R
Highland CA 92346
Fresno - Local#24
Joel Ross 1st Wed 7:00PM
559/298-0650 Seven Cafe & Grill
jrossl@ 25 Shaw Ave

myedgemail.com  Clovis, CA 93612

Sacramento - Local#25
Lil’ David Morena  3rd Thurs - 7:00 PM
916/616-9605 Denny’s
3520 Auburn Blvd
Sacramento CA 95821

Riverside - Local#27
Bob Marshall Ist Tues - 7:00 PM
drbobmarshall@yahoo.com American Legion

@ abatelocal27 Post #79
2979 Dexter Ave.
Riverside - 92501
Yuba City - Local #33

1st Tues - 7:00 PM
American Legion
Post #807
5477 Feather River Blvd.
Olivehurst, CA 95961

Imperial Valley - Local#38
Ed Aranda Last Thurs - 6:30 PM
760-554-8843 Applebee’s
Edward_Al12@ 2421 Cottonwood Dr
yahoo.com El Centro - 92243

Bakersfield - Local#40
Darren Billesbach Jr. 2nd Tues. 7:00 PM
360/296-9335 loopnet.com
darrenzemaill7@gmail.com 3232 Rio Mirada

Dr. Unit Al
Bakersfield - 93308

High Desert Local 44/47
Dave Hastings 2nd Sat. 9:30 am
760-947-4700 Fraternal Orders of Eagle
davesautorpair@aol.com 16195 Main St.

Steve Katen
530-749-1003

2021 Regional

Representativ

Region #8
(Local 1 & Local 19)
Sporty Milligan
818/361-8800
Region #11
(Local 8 & Local 20)
D-Man
714/833-9508
Region #12
(Local 6 & Local 38)
Dave Connors

Please Use Contact Info
to Verify Meetin
Tim L tion






